LINCOLN HUMAN RESOURCES MANAGEMENT ASSOCIATION

Board Meeting

April 6, 2011

Attended by:   Barb Benes, Mark Pankoke, Kathy Harper, Melissa Price, Kelly White, Denice Sears, 
Cathy Maddox, Shawna Hilbert, Lindsay Selig, Amanda Henry, Kim Michael
Next meeting is May 4, 2011 – will be listed at the top of future agendas
Administrative Professional - Kathy Harper
Renewals – 81 remaining to renew out of 379 – comparable to previous years renewal rates.  Kathy likes LHRMA’s  new laptop!

Secretary - Shawna Hilbert
Shawna has made arrangements for the Journal Star photo staff to take mug shots of the 12 board members by April 15.
Shawna notified the Board that due to additional duties and responsibilities necessitating more travel, she will be resigning from the Board effective at the end of the month.

President-Elect/Legislation - Judy Ganoung

Judy was not present but had nothing new to report on legislative items.
Treasurer – Lindsay Selig

Financial reports sent out today – one minor correction regarding a vendor name.
Programs – Kelly White
April Diversity program at Holiday Inn
May program topic from co-authors of Juggling with Elephants
June meeting tentatively set for the Isles – Judy has speaker lined up for immigration (David Brown, attorney) and legislative update

July will be workforce readiness – one hour workshop tentatively planned – will charge $15.

Board member application for Social Media/Marketing position was distributed to the group – Kathy will add SHRM # slot to the application and send out again. We have received no formal applicants to date.
Kelly distributed the annual survey results and the board reviewed details.  Kathy will share results with membership via an email blast.
Membership – Amanda Henry
Amanda currently has two other volunteers on her committee.  LHRMA has 25 new members YTD compared to 28 last year at his time.  Amanda’s committee plans to call new members and invite them to the next meeting at a reserved table.  Four new members plan to attend in May. 
March membership conference call – SHRM Connect is enhanced.  Amanda suggested reviewing non-renewals for last five years and offer discounted membership to get them back.  Mark suggested direct mailings to Leadership Lincoln or Chamber to recruit members to LHRMA.  Cathy will get her a list of Chamber members.  Cathy suggested Young Professionals Group (Lindsay will provide a contact name).  Amanda’s committee also suggested using names from our guest registrants to encourage them to sign up.   Amanda will set up a target growth number for board by next meeting.
President - Mark Pankoke
Marketing/Social Media position – Lindsay will recruit a few personally.   Email blast will be sent out with application attached for both Secretary and Social Media position.
Salary survey has been administered by Nancy Conway who has taken a position with SHRM.  Kelly Riley worked with Nancy in the past.  Board members will encourage members who work in comp to volunteer for committee.  Cindy Thompson (Ameritas) would be good.  Melissa will reach out to her to see if she would be interested.   Cathy will contact Kelly Riley to ensure she will be involved – Mark will contact other six compensation names from our membership list as needed.
Update from SHRM State Council meeting – at the NE State conference LHRMA will supply 5 volunteers to help with silent auction on both days.  Dave Z was talking about websites – take more photographs during meetings.  Program ideas – Best Care EAP – 30 canned programs – modify to audience.   Shawna suggested Sue Outson.  Workplace violence – have someone from State Patrol.  LinkedIn – use as membership directory.  Baird Holm – SHRM will have booth there – Amanda will provide brochures for May 5th to Melissa so she can take them to the workshop.
Special Interest Groups – Recruiting and Benefits Specialist – one hour breakfast group(s) with a discussion topic – assign a leader each time – Mark will draft an outline and the Board will discuss next month.
Barb Benes – Jennifer contacted me and said there are no more LRHMA give-away – post-its and pens.  Elly had ordered items before.  Kathy will look for camera-ready logo.  Kathy will handle the re-order.  Add web address to pens and post-its.   

Cathy M suggested doing press releases for future program notifications.  Leadership Lincoln included us for free.
Our Chapter was awarded the 2010 Silver EXCEL Award by SHRM.  This is a huge achievement!  

Workforce Readiness – Kim Michael

July meeting coming together – OneSource is name of vendor – background check process – no sales pitch.  Career expo – meeting w/LPS superintendent this month. Lots of models of other Workforce projects have been already completed by other chapters.  Example – 100 jobs for 100 kids – min wage – apply – 4 week internship in conjunction with Chamber of Commerce.

College Relations – Jennifer Monroe 
No update - unable to attend. 

SHRM Foundation Rep – Denice Sears
Denice has 10 commitments for basket donations.  NE Book will also provide a basket.  Denice has one volunteer but will need additional help the day of the drawings.  Tickets will sell for $1/each or 6 for $5 or 13 for $10.  Denice will follow up with Russ for his expertise.  
SHRM foundation donation amount – Board agreed to donate $605.
HRCI Certification Director - Melissa Price 
Melissa – nothing to contribute 

Past President – Cathy Maddox

Clarified that according to our 2009 by-laws the Certification and SHRM Foundation board members are voting chairs.  
